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SINCE 1959, SAINT PAUL 

SCHOOL OF THEOLOGY 

HAS EDUCATED LEADERS 

WHO RENEW THE CHURCH 

AND TRANSFORM THE 

WORLD.

OUR MISSION
Centered in Christ and rooted in 
the Wesleyan tradition, Saint Paul 
School of Theology is a seminary of 
intentional relationships committed to 
the formation of people for innovative, 
creative ministry through rigorous 
academic life; the exploration of 
Scripture, tradition, ministry practices; 
and diverse, contextual experience.
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Dear Alums and Friends of Saint Paul,

As we reflect on the past year, I am thrilled to share 
the remarkable progress and achievements we have 
experienced at Saint Paul School of Theology. With 
immense gratitude, I am pleased to report that our 
seminary is not only well but thriving.

We enter our seventh consecutive fiscal year with a 
balanced budget and no debt. Our endowment now 
stands at approximately ten times our operating 
budget, reflecting the solid financial health of our 
institution. Despite the challenging recruitment 
environment, our enrollment has remained stable at 
slightly more than one hundred students for several 
years. At a time when the Association of Theological 
Schools reports that sixty-eight percent of mainline 
Protestant seminaries experienced enrollment 
declines last year, we are exceptionally fortunate.

The nature of ministry is changing rapidly, and Saint 
Paul is responding proactively. We have introduced 
new social justice and advocacy concentrations for 
our Master of Divinity and Master of Arts in Christian 
Ministry degrees. These programs equip our graduates 
to organize and advocate for those seeking aid and 
justice.

In partnership with Resurrection, our Kansas Campus 
now offers a concentration in Modern Worship 
Music within the Master of Arts in Christian Ministry. 
This specialization helps worship leaders find the 
intersection between faith and artistry, emphasizing 
theology and music.

With a generous one-million-dollar grant from 
the Lilly Endowment, we established the Pause/
Play Center. This center creates a sacred space for 
preachers to enhance their creativity and reignite 
their imaginations through rest and play. The center 
sponsors podcasts, conferences, and cohort groups to 
support these objectives.

For the 2023-2024 academic year, we welcomed 41 
new theologians from around the world. Our diverse 
student body includes international students and a 
significant percentage of women and students of 
color, enriching our global learning environment. In 
October, a team of faculty and staff traveled to South 
Korea to cultivate partnerships with educational and 
Korean Methodist Church leaders in the area.

We also launched the (Theo)Logic Studio on our 
Oklahoma Campus. This resource assists those 
seeking to extend their ministry through podcasting, 
video production, and digital marketing.

Our faculty continues to 
contribute significantly 
to scholarship and 
engagement. Notable 
publications and activities 
from our esteemed faculty include works by Dr. Israel 
Kamudzandu, Dr. Joshua Bartholomew, Dr. Elaine 
Robinson, Rabbi-in-Residence Michael Zedek, and 
faculty emeritus Dr. Mike Graves.

The 2023-2024 fiscal year brought changes in 
leadership. Rev. Neil Blair ‘80 retired, and I assumed 
the role of President at the start of 2024. In addition, 
Ms. Sharon Cleaver succeeded Dr. Amy Hogan as 
Interim Chair of the Board of Trustees through June 
2024. As our current strategic plan concludes, a task 
force is diligently working on the next iteration to 
guide our efforts for the coming years.

We sincerely appreciate the ongoing support from our 
alumni, donors, and community. Your contributions 
have been instrumental in our success and the 
continued pursuit of our mission. Thank you for being 
so dedicated to Saint Paul School of Theology.

All my thanks,

Jay Simmons  
President, Saint Paul School of Theology

PRESIDENT’S LETTER
Dr. Jay Simmons
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Saint Paul 
(Theo)Logic Studio
Exciting news for the Saint Paul community! The new (Theo)Logic 

Studio on the Oklahoma Campus is a game-changer for innovative, 

creative ministry. Whether you’re a student or an alum, this cutting-

edge space offers everything you need to bring your digital ministry 

ideas to life—from podcasting and video production to creating 

dynamic digital content. Don’t miss out on this unique opportunity 

to enhance your ministry and share the Good News in fresh, 

impactful ways! Ready to get started? Contact Alanna Ireland at  

Alanna.ireland@spst.edu to reserve your studio time today!
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Pause/Play Center
for Preachers

Discover the Pause/Play Center, a unique haven 

for preachers seeking to rejuvenate their creativity 

and spirit! Thanks to the Lilly Endowment’s 

Compelling Preaching Initiative, Pause/Play is 

the first and only sacred space dedicated to the 

well-being of preachers. It’s a sanctuary where 

you can escape grind culture, heal from burnout, 

and reignite your imagination through playful and 

soul-enriching activities. Join our annual cohort 

community for spiritual direction, engage in play-

based rejuvenation, and participate in coaching 

sessions designed to restore your passion for 

ministry. With our monthly podcast and annual 

gatherings, you’ll find a supportive community 

eager to help you restore your “why.” Visit our 

website to learn more and start your journey 

towards a revitalized and meaningful ministry!

   pauseplaycenter.com
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Dr. Casey Sigmon, Assistant Professor of Preaching and 
Worship and Director of Contextual Education and Pause/
Play Center for Preachers, the spearhead of the program, 
credits past and present students in tandem with the Holy 
Spirit for inspiring this new path. “This specialization is an 
organic partnership, years in the making. I really think we 
are just noticing what God already was up to at Saint Paul 
with music, worship leaders, and songs of justice and joy.” 
Dr. Sigmon also explains the need for the program: “As a 
worshiper and professor of worship, I’ve noticed a problematic 
binary. Progressive and mainline theology is woven into 
traditional hymns and choral pieces. Sacred Music programs 
exist to train these leaders. Evangelical and Calvinist theology 
is woven into the dominant songs on Contemporary Christian 
Music charts. Internships and undergraduate programs 
exist to train these leaders. But where are leaders who are 
mainline theologically (concerned with social holiness and 
not only personal holiness, inclusive language for God, non-
violent, affirming of all, etc.) but modern in musical aesthetic 
being trained to lead congregational song?” The answer was 
nowhere, but now it will be Saint Paul School of Theology.  

  
Dr. Sigmon is correct. Saint Paul has a long history of 
students with musical talents who have enhanced community 
and spiritual formation by sharing their gifts. Reverends 
Daekyung Kim and Leah Swank-Miller are two alums who 
shared their musical training while studying. They recently 
reflected on how their musical backgrounds influence their 
ministry and how they both draw upon their love of music to 
inform their understanding of God.  

Rev. Kim, a 2018 graduate and associate pastor at Asbury 
UMC in Prairie Village, Kansas, is far from his birthplace, 
Seoul, South Korea. He lives with his wife, Jinhee Han, who 
graduated from Saint Paul in May 2024 and was recently 
appointed to Leawood UMC as an associate pastor, as well 
as his ten-year-old son and seven-year-old daughter. “We are 
a busy family. We are now officially a clergy couple, and on 
Sundays, we head to two different churches.” Kim shared how 
he has changed from being a professional pianist to a full-
time pastor. “My educational background includes a major in 
classical piano performance from Seoul Arts High School and 
Yonsei University in Seoul. I came to New York in 2006 to be 

Innovative is a word often heard within the walls of Saint Paul School of Theology. Along 
with studying theology, Saint Paul encourages students to think about ministry anew. 
Professors urge their classes to dream about novel, exciting ways to deepen relationships 
with God and neighbors among the communities they lead. In this spirit, the seminary 
has introduced a new specialization in the Master of Arts in Christian Ministry degree 
program: Modern Worship Music.

HARMONIZING FAITH AND PURPOSE: The Journey of Two Saint Paul Alums
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a classical pianist, but I developed an issue with my hand.” 
He needed to change directions and returned to Seoul. “My 
call to be a pastor was a gradual one. When I heard a sermon 
about global ministries in my teenage years, I started to 
dream of being a pastor. Now I was back in Korea and felt 
God was calling me to move onto a new chapter of my life.” 
He enrolled in the Methodist Theological University, where 
he graduated before heading to America to study theology 
at Saint Paul. 

Although now fluent in English 
after living in the United States 
for over a decade, Kim speaks 
of how his musical abilities 
helped him quickly connect 
to others in the Saint Paul 
community when language and 
cultural norms were more of a 
barrier. “Rev. Teresa Stewart, 
then worship coordinator at 
Saint Paul, invited me to play 
piano during worship. My music 
is what first introduced me to 
many students and faculty. 
People got to know me through 
the piano. Music is a universal language.”    

Today, Kim feels his music still connects him to others in his 
congregation, nursing homes, and wherever he plays. Kim 
credits these bonds to the workings of the mystery of the 
Divine. “If God came to us as human through Jesus Christ, 
God also comes to us as a beauty through music. Meister 
Eckhart invites us to give birth to God in new ways on 

Earth, and musicians can bring beauty into the world and 
help each other see the beauty in our neighbors. I think this 
beauty is often felt as comfort as music is experienced.” 
Kim’s eyes gleamed as he detailed how he witnessed the 
often-forgotten, isolated elderly soaking up the melodies 
from the piano bench. “I see people hear the music and 
find the comfort of God. Some suffering from dementia or 
loneliness feel God in the music and find connection.” He 
echoed that the same is true of congregants struggling to 
slow down and be present or facing some trial: “You can 

just see them finding the moment of 
relaxing into the comfort.”  

When asked to share who he is, 
Kim used three words to summarize 
himself: curious, harmonizer, and 
intercultural. Curious refers to the 
push to keep learning and exploring 
himself, God, and the world. He 
chose harmonizer since his natural 
inclination is to focus on peace. 
However, the term that he feels most 
aptly defines him is intercultural. “I 
am always living in ‘between’ places. 
I live between the boundaries of 

Korean and American cultures. I live between being a pastor 
and a musician. I am a Christian but open-minded to other 
religions. Part of my identity is finding space between worlds 
and building a bridge.” He credits his Methodist Theological 
University professor, Dr. Jeong Bae Lee, for permitting him 
to be an in-betweener. “It was during one of his classes 
when he made a statement that wasn’t even the main point 
of his lecture. However, when I heard it, it brought me so 
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much joy. He said that we should always use our talents in our 
ministry. I thought I was giving up being a musician to be a 
pastor.” From that day, Kim knew he could blend his musical 
gift with his call and operate in the space between who he 
thought he would be and what he was called to do. 

Rev. Swank-Miller is a professional actress with roots in 
musical theatre who is currently discerning whether God 
is calling her to be an elder or deacon in the UMC. She 
graduated in May with her Master of Divinity and works 
as the Director of Student Ministry at Resurrection. She is 

married to a fellow musical theatre actor, has two children, 
is firmly rooted in progressive theology, and is dedicated to 
social justice and the affirmation of all humans.  

Narrative is paramount to Swank-Miller.  Yes, one of her 
passions is telling stories on stage through music and body 
language, but her respect for narrative is not just tied to 
the fictional characters she embodies.  She is mindful of 
her own story.  At a formative age, Swank-Miller dared to 
introspectively reflect on and discern if her path, one tilled 
in her childhood charismatic understandings and which her 
feet were already walking, was indeed not meant for her.  
Barely an adult, she dared to listen and trust her heart. “I was 
enrolled in Philadelphia Biblical University, where I was also 
engaged to a guy.  He was perfect because he met all the 
requirements of the God-loving man I was expected to marry. 
Yet, I knew we were not right for one another.  The decision 
to walk away from this perfectly scripted Christian story was 
difficult and confusing. It contradicted what I thought I was 
supposed to do for God in many ways, but I knew I had to 
honor all of myself by saying no.  I left college, returned home 
to Kansas, and enrolled in Wichita State University, where I 
felt like I just fell into music theatre which I had loved to do 
since high school, and it became my church.”  

She met her husband, and after graduation, they married 
and moved to New York to secure roles in theatre. They also 
began attending Redeemer Presbyterian, joining a small 
group of other actors and opera performers. “This was a 
theologically formative time for me. I began hearing the 
scripture in new, thought-provoking ways and adopting new 
theology counter to what I had been taught. Dr. Keller asked 

us to bring our brains into understanding the bible. It was 
formidable and renewing.” 

After having their first child, the couple moved to Kansas 
City and began visiting churches. Their search for a church 
home was complex. “It is a big deal for us how worship 
feels. We pay attention to detail, and we want polished but 
authentic music. We also want worship to be intentional and 
affirming for all. We couldn’t find the right space.” That was 
until they attended the baptism of a friend’s daughter at the 
newly launched Resurrection Downtown, which initially met 
at a bar. “The baptism was in a tavern but immediately felt 
like church. We were blown away by the music – authentic 
and passionate. We started attending worship regularly, 
eventually went to coffee with the pastors, heard about 
Wesleyan theology, and decided that we are Methodist.”  

Swank-Miller remembers in detail when she felt pulled to 
ministry. “I was sitting in the sanctuary at Resurrection 
Downtown, stage right, house left, second row, three seats 
in, when I knew I needed to go to seminary. But I was like, 
no, I don’t. I’m an actor, and I teach theatre. When would 
that even happen? That’s absurd, Leah?” She shook her head 
while relaying what finally pushed her to enroll, laughing 
because she now understands that God is persistent. “I could 
feel the tug every time people would go up for communion, 
which I loved at Downtown. They do it every week. It was 
just all these walks of life, and I know this may sound vulgar, 
and I don’t mean it to, but I would be there praying, and I 
would get a whiff of men’s deodorant and a woman’s 
perfume and then urine. It was a representation of different 
socioeconomic situations worshipping together. It was 
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also different genders, ethnicities, and identities 
worshipping, and I realized this is like the kingdom 
of God. This is what it looks like for all to come to 
the table. God would say to me, ‘You have more 
to offer. I’m calling you to be present in this place 
in a new way.’ That’s how I made it to Saint Paul.”

Swank-Miller shared her 
singing voice at Saint Paul 
and offered her artistic 
experience in production, 
helping to create seamless 
online chapel services 
during the pandemic. “I 
was familiar with camera 
work, editing, and the 
importance of transitions, 
and [I] offered assistance.” 
She helped script the 
services, asked performers 
within and outside the 
seminary community 
to participate, and videoed their performances 
to show during the online worship. As she was 
honing her theological understandings, she was 
also honoring her previous experiences and 
finding new ways to create.  

Maybe it was this melding that sparked her vision 
of a theatre church. “Theatre was my saving grace 
when I pulled away from my charismatic roots. I 
met God in so many moments – during auditions, 

through characters, through storytelling, and in 
the relationships. It was my church for a long time. 
Most of my deepest, most vulnerable conversations 
and healing moments happened in the theatre 
community.” Knowing what she experienced, she 
ponders what an intentional theatre church would 

look like and how it could 
transform people. “I am not 
sure, but someday, I might 
do it or at least become a 
theatre chaplain.”  

Part of this ambition 
stems from how musical 
theatre has shaped her 
understanding of God 
and others. “I feel that 
theatre speaks of the 
vastness of God and 
God’s creation. When 
taking on a character, I’ve 
always asked my students 

and myself to answer: Why am I here, why is 
the character here, and why is this story being 
told? If you do this exercise, you realize that all 
characters, even in the simplest or the silliest of 
stories, always long to be loved and know they 
can also extend that love. Music theatre shines 
a light on the divineness of God’s creation, the 
vastness of it, and the many, many spectrums of 
it. It forces us to expand our worldview. It forces 
us to understand that God has the capacity 
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for creation to love, look, and respond differently than  
we’ve experienced. It causes us to be more connected.”  

Swank-Miller noted one pitfall of musical theatre, which she 
discovered during her courses at Saint Paul. Somehow, she 
was unsure of how to tell her own story. “I couldn’t find an 
authentic voice about who I am. Part stemmed from losing 
identity from juggling life and raising kids. Still, I think a lot 
of it was putting myself out there to do theatre where I was 
constantly reinventing myself, trying to trust my voice, and 
being told to morph myself into whoever the director wanted 
me to be.” She knew she had to claim her story. She knew the 
consequences if she didn’t; the authenticity she craved when 
seeking worship and community would not be present in her 
ministry.   Dr. Sigmon and Dr. Kris Kvam, SPST Professor of 
Theology, became her mentors. “They kept encouraging me 
to share more of myself and to be confident in my voice. In 
preaching class, Dr. Sigmon told me she wanted to hear more 
of me in my sermons so listeners could connect with me. I 
had spent so much energy telling other people’s stories; I 
had lost my own, but ministry stems from who you are, and 
I had to find it.”   

Swank-Miller said, sitting up and speaking in a slower, deeper 
tone, “Saint Paul gave me another gift.” She explained that 
she questioned her commitment to being a ministry leader 
because she knew it would attach authority to her. People 
would listen to her understanding of scripture. “There is a 

great burden knowing that what you say affects people’s 
lives. So you better know what you’re reading and how to 
read it well. You need to be confident in how you interpret 
the Word and that your interpretation speaks life and hope 
into people. Saint Paul helped me recognize my theology, 
taught me careful exegesis of scripture, and gave me 
confidence that my interpretations are life-giving.” She adds 
that these lessons inspired her thesis: A Critical Look at the 
Spiritual Trauma Inflicted on the LGBTQ+ Community by the 
Church and the Healing Found Through the Imago Dei in 
Theatre Church. 

Based on Colossians 2:2, current students crafted this year’s 
theme: “We are woven together into a tapestry of God’s 
love becoming stronger, like woven cloth.  We celebrate 
our diversity because this diversity, whether cultural, ethnic, 
language or gender, strengthens our Saint Paul community.”  
It is safe to say that both alums, Kim and Swank-Miller, help 
prove that this tapestry is framed in the richness of innovation, 
the sharing of talents, and the boldness of claiming who you 
are. Thanks be to God.  

For more information on the new Modern Worship Music 
specialization, visit spst.edu/masters-degrees/.

610 written by Dr. Melissa Pearce ‘15

“We are woven together into a tapestry of God’s love becoming stronger, like woven cloth.  
We celebrate our diversity because this diversity, whether cultural, ethnic, 

language or gender, strengthens our Saint Paul community.”  
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OUR DONOR BILL OF RIGHTS
DEVELOPED BY:
Association of Fundraising
Professionals (AFP)

Association for Healthcare
Philanthropy (AHP)

Council for Advancement and
Support of Education (CASE)

Giving Institute: Leading
Consultants to Non-Profits

ADOPTED IN 1993 • COPYRIGHT AFP, AHP, CASE, GIVING INSTITUTE 2015 • ALL RIGHTS RESERVED
Association of Fundraising Professionals (AFP), all rights reserved. Reprinted with permission from the Association of Fundraising Professionals

PHILANTHROPY is based on voluntary action for the common good. It is a tradition of giving and sharing that is primary to the quality of life. To assure 
that philanthropy merits the respect and trust of the general public, and that donors and prospective donors can have full confidence in the not-for-profit 
organizations and causes they are asked to support, we declare that all donors have these rights:

A DONOR BILL OF RIGHTS

I — To be informed of the organization’s mission, of the way the organization intends 
to use donated resources, and of its capacity to use donations effectively for their
intended purposes.

II — To be informed of the identity of those serving on the organization’s governing 
board, and to expect the board to exercise prudent judgment in its stewardship 
responsibilities.

III — To have access to the organization’s most recent financial statements.

IV — To be assured their gifts will be used for the purposes for which they were 
given.

V — To receive appropriate acknowledgment and recognition.

VI — To be assured that information about their donations is handled with respect 
and with confidentiality to the extent provided by law.

VII — To expect that all relationships with individuals representing organizations of 
interest to the donor will be professional in nature.

VIII — To be informed whether those seeking donations are volunteers, employees 
of the organization or hired solicitors.

IX — To have the opportunity for their names to be deleted from mailing lists that an 
organization may intend to share.

X — To feel free to ask questions when making a donation and to receive prompt, 
truthful and forthright answers.

written by Dr. Melissa Pearce ‘15



This Saint Paul Annual Report contains a list of gifts received from July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2024.

OUR GENEROUS DONORS

PRESIDENT’S
COUNCIL
(Gifts of $10,000 and up)
Rev. Neil B. Blair ’80
Dr. Elizabeth Campbell
Church of the Resurrection Foundation 
Dr. William R. ’75 and Mrs. Sally J. Clark 
Mr. Harold D Cleberg
Mr. D. Gene Damewood ’63
Mr. Jay L. and Mrs. Shirley Dunlap
The Foundation for Evangelism
Anonymous
Great Plains Annual Conference
Kansas Area United Methodist Foundation
Mr. Robert E. Miller 
Missouri United Methodist Church 

Foundation
Mark & Bette Morris Family Foundation
Mrs. Lettie J. Morse in Honor of Tex. S. 

Sample
Mr. Walter and Mrs. Diane Mooney
Mr. James C. Mordy
Oklahoma United Methodist Foundation 
Mr. Rogers and Mrs. Peggy Strickland
Strickland Farms - Mr. Rogers and Mrs. 

Peggy Strickland
Anonymous
U.E. and Sarah Sims Trust

United Methodist Higher Education 
Foundation

Mona and Melvin Winger Family 
Foundation

Mr. Roger and Mrs. Jan Winslow

LEADERSHIP
COUNCIL
(Gifts of $5,000 - $9,999 )
Mr. Joseph Caraway
Dr. William R. ’75 and Mrs. Sally J. Clark in 

Honor of Dr. Eugene Lowry
Mr. Frank G. Cockrell
Rev. Leonard K. Haggin ’69 and Mrs. 

Jacqueline Haggin
Dr. Eugene L. and Mrs. Sarah G. Lowry 
M & G Farms-Martie & Dianne Floyd and 

Gary & Marla Floyd
Mrs. Angie D. Marshall
Oklahoma City University
Platte Woods United Methodist Church
Mr. Fredrick J. and Mrs. Julie F. Thatcher
Dr. Gus S. II and Mrs. Suzie Wetzel

PACESETTER
COUNCIL
(Gifts of $2,500 - $4,999)
Mrs. Dana M. Aldridge
Rev. Wayne G. ’63 and Mrs. Margee Castle
Mr. Mark and Mrs. Debbie Faulkner
General Board Higher Education/Higher 

Education & Ministry
Mr. Greg A. and Mrs. Sunny L. Harvey 
Lemon Family Foundation
Mr. Jeffrey C. Londa
Rev. Russell E. Maggard ’83
Rev. Dr. Robert K. Martin and Ms. Carol L. 

Thrane
Mr. James T. and Mrs. Margaret J. McKitrick 
Mr. Marvin and Mrs. Pam Meile
Bishop Fritz A. Mutti ‘75
Mrs. Marjorie L. Nairn
Bob and Vicki Rankin
Rev. Dr. Tex S. and Mrs. Peggy Sample
Mr. Stanley S. Shipman and Mrs. Linda 

Shipman
Mr. Joe and Mrs. Susan Sims
St. Mark’s United Methodist Church-

Lincoln, NE
Mr. Bill and Mrs. Marilyn Taylor
Rev. J. Larry Vallery ’71
Deanna and Larry Van Cleave

Dr. Stanley J. Vogel and Rev. Sandy K. Vogel
Anonymous

SAINT PAUL
COUNCIL
(Gifts of $1,000 - $2,499)
Rev. Jennifer Ahrens-Sims ’14 & Mr. Eddie 

Sims
Rev. Dan R. Allen ‘77
Dr. Gary L. ’85 and Mrs. Laurel A. 

Armstrong
Rev. Marvin ’70 and Mrs. Carolyn H. 

Arnpriester
Mr. John W. III and Mrs. Cynthia S. Ballard
Dr. M. Eugene Barnes ’76 and Rev. Karen 

Spencer-Barnes
Dr. Maxine Beach
Dr. Virgil L. and Mrs. Elaine I. Brady
Broadway United Methodist Church
Rev. Andrew Bryan ’04 and Mrs. Erin Bryan 
Rev. EvaMarie Herndon Campbell
The Honorable Emanuel Cleaver II 
Clinton United Methodist Church
Mr. Darrell K. and Mrs. Wynn Cockrum 
Mrs. Mary Courtney ’21
Dr. Robert H. and Mrs. Sheryl L. Cox
 Mrs. Lois F. Crampton

12



This Saint Paul Annual Report contains a list of gifts received from July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2024.

Mrs. Judith Doll
Mr. Mike and Mrs. Terri Dunlap
Mr. Edwin H. and Ms. Wanda Hayes Eichler
Rev. Lauren D. Ekdahl ’74 and Mrs. Shirley 

J. Ekdahl
Rev. David ’08 and Rev. Julia Elmore ‘08
Mr. Mike and Mrs. Karen Farrell
Ms. Sally A. Firestone
First United Methodist Church, Ulysses, KS
First United Methodist Church Estate Fund 

– Rev. Michael Park
First United Methodist Church in Johnson, 

KS
Mr. Bob and Mrs. Jan Fitzsimmons 
Rev. Barry Freese and Mrs. Kimberly 

Freese
Reverend Jack and Rev. Marilyn Gregory
Rev. Gary D. Harms ’62
Mr. Rick and Mrs. Susan Held
Mr. Thomas Hendrick
Rev. Janet A. Hernandez ’96
Mrs. Marilu Herrick
Dr. Amy S Hogan and Mr. Brad Hogan
Mr. Richard L. Jantz
Rev. Lee R. Johnson ’87
Mr. Bill Keck and Mrs. Barbara Keck
Rev. Karen C. Lampe ’02 and Mr. Les K. 

Lampe

Madden-Mallory Foundation
Manter UMC
Dr. Sondra H. Matthaei ‘69
Ms. Mary Maughn ‘69
Rev. Robert McClean and Mrs. Marilyn 

Degler McClean
Rev. Myron F. and Mrs. Karen McCoy 
Matthew A Mills
Dr. Clarke A. ’71 and Mrs. Sharon G. 

Mundhenke
Rev. Dr. Tiffany Nagel Monroe ‘12
Bishop Fritz A. Mutti ’75
Rev. Daniel Norwood ‘17
O’Dell Nelson Family Foundation
Mr. Keith and Mrs. Doris Olsen
Rev. A. Paul Olson ’68
Dr. Michael and Mrs. Tari Parmely
CH(COL) Marion D. Pember USA RET 
Rev. Dr. Dustin Petz ’03 and Rev. Dr. Shelly 

M. Petz ’02
Dr. Bertha M. ’92 and Mr. Michael D. Potts 
Rev. Jan Rhind ‘83
Rev. Sharon G ’84 and Mr. Jack E. Rubey
Ms. Paula K. Sauder
Rev. Adam Shahan ’16
Mr. Ronald and Mrs. Mary Shortridge
Dr. Jay K. Simmons and Mrs. Jenne’ C. 

Simmons

Mr. Norman R. in Memory of Mrs. Rose 
Simmons

Rev. Robert and Mrs. Betsy Stutes
Mr. Brad S. and Mrs. Gail Swiggart
Rev. Shirley A. Textor ’80
Rev. Davis and Laura Thompson
Dr. R. Wayne and Joyce Thompson
Trinity United Methodist Church, Kansas 

City
Rev. Dr. David R. CH COL ’77 and Mrs. Lola 

M. Van Horn
Mr. Richard W. and Dr. Eileen C. Vautravers
Dr. Laurence A. Wagley and Mrs. Joyce E. 

Wagley
Mr. David T. Walker @ Walker Farms 
Mrs. Donna M. E. Walker
Dr. Lovett H. Weems, Jr. and Mrs. Emily W. 

Weems
Rev. Mariellen S. Yoshino ’88

SAINT PAUL
ASSOCIATES
(Gifts of $500 - $999)
Rev. Dr. Charlotte A. Abram ’89
Rev. Paul and Debra Babcock
Mrs. Sharon L. Bliss
Rev. Paul O. Bond ‘71

Dr. Jim Brandt & Dr. Kathy Fuger
Mrs. Donna Lea Clark Fuller ’14
Rev. Carl E. Crider ’68 and Ms. Carol L. 

Clause
Rev. James Laban Glass ’65 and Dr. 

Pamela D. Couture
Rev. Darrel Griffin ’81
Mrs. Bette J. Hampton and Rev. William 

Hampton ’70/’76
Rev. Dr. Janice J. Hume ’75 and Dr. 

Nicholas Hume
Mrs. Kathleen A. and Rev. Dr. William F. 

Hunter ‘69/’92
Rev. Sharon and Mr. Harold Hunzeker
Roger and Susan Jespersen in Memory of 

Dane Jespersen
Johnson United Methodist Women
Rev. Steve J. Langhofer ’75 and Ms. Karen 

Anderson
Mrs. Julie A. Lederer
Mr. Duane Lookingbill ’83
Rev. Kent and Mrs. Julia Melcher
Rev. David N. Sr. ’68 and Mrs. Judith K. 

Moose
Mr. Chuck L. Morris
Ms. Gwendolyn Newkirk
Debi and Reed Nixon
Rev. Jerry and Mrs. Barb Oakland
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Rev. John N. Poe ’84 and Mrs. Sylvia A. Poe
Rev. Sharon G. ’84 and Mr. Jack E. Rubey
Mrs. Barbara Schnake
Anonymous
Bishop Ann B. Sherer-Simpson and Mr. 

Wayne Simpson
Rev. Kitty Shield
Dr. Angela D. & Mr. Terron Sims
Bishop Mary Ann Swenson

SAINT PAUL
BUILDERS
(Gifts of $250 - $499)
Rev. Paul L. Akin ‘72
Rev. Bruce and Betsy Baker
Rev. David Bennett ‘76
Rev. Eduardo Bousson ‘00
Rev. William E. Brazil ‘70
Rev. Glenn and Mrs. Carol Fogo
Dr. John and Mrs. Ines Gilbert
Rev. Floyd E. Green, Jr. ‘70
Rev. Ken and Ms. Jeanette Grenz
Rev. Ed & Mrs. Myra Kail
Mr. Steven G. and Mrs. Donna P. Kirkwood
Rev. Ron A. Kite ‘04
Rev. Dr. Mi Hyeon Lee ‘97
Rev. Beverly L. McCurdy ‘88
Rev. David Sr. ‘68 and Mrs. Judith Moose

Mrs. Lettie J. Morse
Rev. Charles L. Munson
Nebraska United Methodist Foundation
Rev. Walden and Mrs. Bonita Paige
Rev. Edward Pruett
Pastor Mark E. Randall ‘74
Rev. Janis K. Roorda ‘12
Rev. Larry V. Shores ‘75 and Ms. Kathy L. 

Diehl-Shores
Mrs. Sue S. Swender
Rev. Rick Thornton
Rev. Dr. Susan K. Ventura ‘85/’94
Rev. David Wiggs ‘84 and Mrs. Mary 

Hughes

SAINT PAUL
STEWARDS
(Gifts of $100 - $249)
Mrs. Beth Anderson
Dr. Mark H. and Dr. Melodee R. Armfield

Mrs. Donna F. Arnpriester-Echols and 
Rev. Archie Echols in Honor of Marvin 
Arnpriester

Rev. David & Lynn Baker
Rev G Wesly and Anne Ballard
Rev. Gary A. ‘77 and Mrs. Betty J. Beach
Ms. Teresa R. Brent in Honor of Neil Blair

Dr. Paul and Mrs. Joni Bube
Rev. Charles and Mrs. Pam Buck
Rev. Darryl Burton
Rev. Kathleen Clark ‘85
Dr. Michael P. Comer ‘74
Rev. Loren Drummond
Anonymous
Rev. Barbara Cain Einsel ‘69
Dorothy Emery, Ph.D
Rev. Letha Ross Essinger
Mr. Max W. Evans
Rev Nancy Gammill
Rev. Dr. Daniel R. Gangler ‘94
Rev. Dr. Brian Germano
Rev. Dwight F. Grosvenor ‘78 and Mrs. 

Cheryl L. Grosvenor
Rev. Shannon N. Hancock ‘10
Rev. Deb Hanes-Nelson
Mr. DeLynn and Mrs. Esther Hay
Mr. Alan Herndon
Rev. Robert L. Hill

Rev. Allen A. Jones ‘68 and Mrs. Sharon 
L. Jones

Rev. Nick Kaufmann Mamisashvili
Rev. David and Barbara Kell
Dr. Krista Kiger ‘14
Mr. Sun Wook Kim
Dr. Henry H. Knight III

Rev. Nancy J Kollhoff
Rev. Cleo D. Kottwitz ‘69 and Ms. Judy 

Parsons
Rev. Dave and Mrs. Marcia Mack
Dr. Robert W. Magee ‘90
Rev. C. E. ‘85 and Mrs. Gloria McAdoo
Rev. Dee Ann Mezger ‘74
Mr. Cecil R. Miller
Rev. Ginya C. ‘91 and Rev. William W. 

Moore
Pastor Ronald Nicholas ‘72 and Mrs. 

Dorothy Nicholas
Rev. Kathy K. Noble
Rev. Stephen W. Overall
Rev. Gene Page ‘00
Rev. Alton R. Pope
John F. Richter, UMC Pastor, Retired
Rev. Kenneth D and Mrs. Susan Rood
Mr. Jim Ross
Mr. Steve F. Roth and Mrs. Cheryl L. 

Schmitz
Mrs. Linda Sample
Rev. Dr. Don Schlichting
Rev. Lyle Schoen ‘81 and Mrs. Susan 

Schoen
Mrs. Jenifer Schultz 
Mr. Bob G. and Mrs. Diane Shaw
Mrs. Mary A. Shaw
Bishop Ann B. Sherer  and Mr. Wayne 
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Simpson
Kenneth Trickle, Jr.
Mr. Fred Vahle
Dr. Stan & Rev. Sandy Vogel in Honor of 

Neil Blair
Alumni
Rev. David B. Wilson ‘66 and Mrs. Carolyn 

T. Wilson
Rev. Paul Wolf ‘96 and Mrs. Peck Wolf
Ms. Donna and Mr. John Wolfgeher
Rabbi Michael and Karen Zedek 
Mr. Dallas and Mrs. Donna Ziegenhorn

SAINT PAUL
FRIENDS
(Gifts of up to $99 )
Mrs. Lisa McElwain Baker
Rev. Dr. Marcee A. Binder ‘23
Rev. Carolyn L. R. Bittner ‘04
Rev. Leslie J. Boone ‘83
Anonymous
Deaconess Mandy Caruso-Yahne
Mrs. Joyce M. Conard
Mr. Mike and Mrs. Karen Farrell in Honor 

of Neil Blair
Mr. Bill Gapske
Mrs. Kathy Gibson-Glanz in Memory of Rev. 

George E. Gibson ‘63

Mr. DeVonte Granderson
Mr. Scott and Mrs. Susan Grotewold
Mr. Darrell Holtz
Rev. Ruth C. Hotle ‘87
Rev. Dr. Ronald P. Huff ‘72
Mr. John C. Korschot
Mr. Robert McKeighan
Mrs. Alisha Mulvaney
Rev. Sandra L. Nenadal ‘92
Rev. Carl W. Patterson
Rev. Dr. James D. Rhea ‘94
Mr. Stephen and Mrs. Martha Sparks
Rev. Dr. James R. Stigall
Mr. Leon Veazey

BEQUESTS
Mrs. Sandy Almquist
Mr. Ivan and Mrs. Marian Lyddon
Margaret R. Lee Estate
Mrs. Leaura Plummer
Mr. Melvin and Mrs. Mona Winger

Each of you should give 
what you have decided 
in your heart to give, 

not reluctantly or under 
compulsion, for God loves a 

cheerful giver.



The ConnectionThe Connection
Subscribe to Emails
Stay connected with the vibrant community of Saint Paul School of 
Theology! By subscribing to our emails, you’ll be the first to hear 
the latest news, receive exclusive invitations to upcoming events, 
and enjoy our monthly digital newsletter. Plus, we’ll celebrate your 
special day with a birthday card and gift! Simply scan the QR code 
or visit spst.edu/news to join today.
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Smithsonian Exhibit 
Comes to Saint Paul

Saint Paul School of Theology has achieved a 

noteworthy feat, being chosen to host the prestigious 

traveling exhibition “Exploring Human Origins: What 

Does It Mean to Be Human?”. Through various engaging 

mediums such as panels, interactive kiosks, hands-on 

displays, and videos, “Exploring Human Origins: What 

Does It Mean to Be Human?” invites viewers of all ages 

to actively participate in learning about the milestones 

in the evolutionary journey of becoming human. 

The exhibition will be available in Spring 2025 and is free 

and open to the public. Seminarians, educators, alums, 

clergy, schools, and churches are encouraged to visit and 

engage in conversations that matter scientifically and 

theologically. Those interested in being part of a clergy 

conversation, school workshop, religious educator 

workshop--or persons interested in being docents—

please contact Nancy Howell (howellnr@spst.edu).

For information and a schedule of events, visit spst.edu.



18  facebook.com	  x.com	  instagram.comLet’s get social at SPST1958

In celebration of our birthday, we want all of the SPST community to show their seminary spirit by wearing 
their Saint Paul shirts and hats that day. In addition, we invite you to share memorable moments (stories 

and photos) that you’ve experienced at Saint Paul in the classroom, with fellow students, or during events 
on your social media pages – make sure to tag us and use the hashtag #spstday.

We’ll also be having a fundraiser that day to raise $1,958 for the Annual Fund. We look forward to 
celebrating with you!

SAVE THE DATE: March 3, 2025
Need to update your SPST wardrobe? We’ve got new items in stock!

Scan the QR code and shop SPST. 

J O I N  U S  I N  C E L E B R A T I N G 

SAINT PAUL DAY
On March 3, 1958, the National Methodist Theological Seminary 

(eventually known as Saint Paul School of Theology) 
was incorporated in Missouri.



Do you need to update your mailing address? Do you want 
to register for an upcoming lecture? Would you like to set 
up recurring donations to Saint Paul? You can do all that and 
more with our Alumni and Donation Portal. Just sign up to 
create a login and all your donation and event information is 
at your fingertips. Scan the QR code to set up your account. 

WAYS TO GIVE
Every dollar makes a difference; 
regardless of how you give. At Saint 
Paul, we want to make the process 
as simple as possible for you to 
make a donation and change the 
lives of our students.

•	 Donate by Mail: Please make checks payable to: 
Saint Paul School of Theology

		  Saint Paul School of Theology
		  Development Office - Group 3
		  P.O. Box 843740
		  Kansas City, MO 64184-3740

•	 Donate Online:
	 Visit https://app.donorview.com/V1MAz or give 

online thru the Alumni and Donation Portal

•	 Text2Give: Text GIVE to 913-320-5444

•	 Legacy Giving: Make a planned gift by contacting 
Tom Cochran, Executive Director of Development 
and Alumni Relations at 913-253-5011 or 
tom.cochran@spst.edu.
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13720 Roe Ave., Building C
Leawood, KS 66224


